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Freedom of Information request reference number: 7651.1 

Date of response: 24th July 2023 

Request: 

I would like to request details of a Level 2 Minor Deficiencies Notification issued to Carter House, 235 
Carshalton Road, Carshalton, SM5 3PY on 25/8/21. A site inspection was undertaken following concerns 
raised by myself as the local councillor in April 2023. The details of that inspection and the specifics of the 
Minor Deficiencies Notification have not been provided.  

Response: 

Our Prevention and Protection (Fire Safety) team have provided me with the Fire Safety Audit Report, dated 20 
September 2021.  

I have reviewed the document held on these records and I have attached copies of the following information: 

• Fire Safety Audit reports where the outcome of the audit was broadly compliant or low risk. The results
of these audit confirmed no significant failure to comply with the Regulatory Reform (Fire Safety)

We have dealt with your request under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. For more information about this 
process please see the guidance we publish about making a request on our website: https://www.london-
fire.gov.uk/about-us/transparency/request-information-from-us/ 






























